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The following goals and parameters were suggested for the Hart Site:
« The Village may consider the redevelopment of SWC of Willow and Pfingsten
o Current Conditions:

»  As described in Ordinance 2856 - 6.2 acres (north side) would be rezoned to B-1
Limited Business and 2.2 acres (south side) would be rezoned to R-4 Single
Family Residential

o Redevelopment scenario could include:

» Al single-family residential rezoning (if so, Committee makes a recommendation
to Village Board to consider repealing Ordinance 2856 to permit all residential
development)

«  Redevelopment is compatible with adjacent existing residential through site and building design
o Identify appropriate setback and buffer requirements adjacent to residential and non-
residential uses.
o Height of redevelopment shall be limited to 2-stories and be compatible with the height
of adjacent existing residential.
o Mitigation of the traffic and circulation impacts during peak travel times of the roadways
will be required.
o Incorporation of open space elements throughout the redevelopment.
«  Redevelopment provides opportunities to improve on-site and off-site conditions
o Potential improvements could include:
= Primary access to the site shall be on Pfingsten Road, lining up with the existing
Plaza del Prado curb cut

= Evaluation of the storm water capacity of the existing pond or other means of

providing additional stormwater detention. .
= Pedestrian enhancements along Pfingsten Road and Willow Road.

Ms. Cummings asked how the traffic currently works at the Willow Road and Pfingsten Road
intersection and what the development would mean for that intersection. She asked if there was
anything precluding them from doing all residential.

Mr. Brady stated that nothing would preclude the property owner from doing retail along Willow Road
with residential to the south. Ifthe property owner asked to rezone the property they would have to
come ask for approval. With a residential development you could integrate the streets into the existing
street network.
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Ms. Beck stated there is so much retail in the area. She questioned if the Commission was talking about
cluster homes or a residential use that is denser.

Mr. Brady stated since the southern portion was zoned R-4 it would all be zoned R-4. If it was developed
more densely the property would have a higher property price but it is only worth what you can
develop on the property. An R-1 or R-4 development would both be possibilities with the current
zoning and what was approved per the previous Ordinance. If the entire property was rezoned R-4 it
would be around 25 homes.

Ms. Cummings stated she felt additional information was needed on traffic, number of homes allowed,
compatibility with adjacent uses, school district, and ingress and egress.




